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December 28, 2022 
Dear Valued Customers, 
 
 
 
RE: Winter Fuel Adjustment Charge (FAC) 
 
 The FAC has declined over the fall months, however, we are seeing an increase in prices 
heading into winter and will most likely see another larger increase in January and February and 
possibly beyond.  
  
 The FAC is a line item included on your bi-monthly electric bills as defined in RVC’s Electric 
Tariff. The purpose of the FAC is to account for fluctuations in purchased wholesale power and 
transmission costs.  While fuel is one source of cost fluctuations, there are several factors 
calculated in the FAC.  Most, if not all electric utilities use a similar method to account for price 
fluctuations.  Rockville Centre Electric does not control these fluctuations but will continue to 
provide information to help you anticipate them. Below are two links to our website where you 
can find additional updates and energy saving tips.  
  
Please visit the RVC Electric Department for updates. 
 https://www.rvcny.gov/electric-department 
 
Reducing electric consumption can help save on your monthly electricity bills. Energy Saving tips 
can be found on the Electric Department website. 
https://www.rvcny.gov/electric-department/pages/energy-saving-tips 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
_______________________________________________ 
Eileen Foglietta Acting Superintendent of 
Electric Utilities 
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